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Gentleman	and	Ladies,	
	
Capture	the	moment.	Capture	it	with	the	
realization	that	our	nation	is	closing	in	on	
the	100th	anniversary	of	the	end	of	the	WW	
I,	“the	war	to	end	all	wars.”	
	
World	War	I	began	in	1914,	following	
the	June	28,	1914	assassination	in	
Serbia	of	Austrian	Archduke	Franz	
Ferdinand,	and	lasted	until	1918.	During	
the	conflict,	Germany,	Austria-Hungary,	
Bulgaria	and	the	Ottoman	Empire	(the	
Central	Powers)	fought	against	Great	
Britain,	France,	Russia,	Italy,	Romania,	
Japan	and	the	United	States	(the	Allied	
Powers).	The	United	States	had	joined	
the	war	on	April	6,	1917.	Under	the	
leadership	of	Major	General	John	J.	
Pershing,	more	than	2	million	American	
troops	fought	on	the	battlefields	of	
France.	
	
In	November	1918,	some	47	miles	
northeast	of	Paris,	in	the	Forest	of	
Compiègne,	Allied	Supreme	Commander,	
Marshal	Ferdinand	Foch,	after	three	days	of	
negotiations,	at	5:00	a.m.	signed	an	
armistice,	a	cessation	of	war	-	on	air,	land	
and	sea	-	in	a	carriage	of	Foch’s	private	
train.	The	Armistice	was	to	take	effect	
hours	later,	at	11:00	a.m.	on	11	November	
1918.	
Post-war,	in	1919	President	Woodrow	
Wilson	proclaimed	November	11	as	
Armistice	Day.	Beginning	in	1954,	the		

United	States	designated	November	11	as	
Veterans	Day	to	honor	veterans	of	all	U.S.	
wars.	British	Commonwealth	countries	now	
call	the	holiday	Remembrance	Day.	
	
In	the	present	day,	the	11th	Hour	of	the	11th	
Day	of	the	11th	Month	is	a	time	to	give	
pause	and	to	reflect	upon	all	who	serve.	It	
might	also	be	a	time	to	reflect	upon	the	
values	expressed	by	our	United	States	
armed	services	within	whose	branches	all	
of	us	rightfully	claim	duty	to	God	and	
Country.		
	
Common	treads	run	through	the	expressed	
values	of	all	branches.	Is	it	fair	to	suggest	
these	values	continue	to	constructively	
impact	our	lives?		
	
Army	Core	Values:	
Loyalty;	Duty;	Respect;	Selfless	Service;	
Honor;	Integrity;	Personal	Courage.	
	
Marine	Corps	Core	Values:	
Honor;	Courage;	Commitment.	
	
Air	Force	Core	Values:	
Integrity	first;	Service	before	self;	
Excellence	in	all	we	do.	
	
Navy	Core	Values:	
Honor;	Courage;	Commitment.	
	
Coast	Guard	Core	Values:	
Honor;	Respect;	Devotion	to	duty.	
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VVA	Chapter	535	Mission	Statement	
	
To	foster	camaraderie	among	members	and	
assist	those	with	disabling	mental	and	
physical	injuries,	to	promote	the	welfare	of	
our	brethren	affected	by	the	war,	and	to	
engender	public	understanding	of	the	
sacrifice,	patriotism	and	bravery	of	those	
who	served,	those	who	gave	all,	and	those	
left	behind.	
	
The	50:50	Raffle	initiated	on	May	3,	2018		
currently	has	$208	in	the	can.		If	you	choose	
to	participate,	the	Raffle	will	continue	at	the	
meeting	of	November	1,	2018.	At	the	
current	$208,	if	you	drew	the	Black	Marble	

you	would	pocket	$104.	Surely	that	sum	
will	grow	on	November	1st.	The	odds	are	
getting	better	as	only	six	marbles,	including	
the	Black	Marble,	remain	in	the	sock.	I	plan	
to	buy	in	and	take	my	chances!	
	

Guest	Speaker	November	1,	2018	
	
Tom	Woollard	has	worked	diligently	to	
engage	guest	speakers	for	our	meetings	but	
he	gets	a	bye	for	November.	Joining	us	for	
our	Nov.	1st	meeting	will	be	David	West	II,	
Nevada	County’s	new	Veterans	Service	
Officer.	
	
	

	
Attention	

If	you	do	not	drive	and	need	a	ride	to	a	meeting	or	any	VVA-535	function,	please	contact	Bart	
Ruud	or	any	local	VVA	-535	member	and	we	will	do	our	best	to	arrange	transportation	for	you.
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Upcoming Events 
 
General Meeting ……….. November 1, 2018 
Director’s Meeting ……    November 1, 2018 
NCCVC meeting: November	1,	2018	

VVA CSC Fresno – Oct. 26-28, 2018 
U.S. Marine Corps 243rd Birthday – Nov. 10, 2019 
VVA-535 Christmas Dinner December 6, 2018 
Victorian Christmas…  Dec. 9, 12, 16, 19, 2018 
 
Chapter 535 Officers  
 
President Bart Ruud  bruud45@gmail.com 
    (H) 530-823-1368; (C) 530-305-0493 
 
Vice-President 
Dale Epps  ………….……………. 368-6156 
 
Treasurer 
Ralph Remick ………………………559-7716 
 
Secretary 
Dave Johnson  ……………….…… 887-8297 
 
Directors 
 
Dave Chaix   …………….….…269-1431 
Dale Epps   …………………..  368-6156 
Kent Hawley …………………  432-3551 
Bill Holman  …………….……. 265-8387 
Chuck Holmes ……………….  478-1126 
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Dave Johnson  ………………  887-8297 
Dave Middleton ……………...  205-9375 
Ralph Remick  …………….…  559-7716 
Bart Ruud  ……………..… …  823-1368 
Ric Sheridan ………………    274-1413 
Tom Woollard ………………    432-1212 
 
Committee Chairs 
 
Finance  ……Ralph Remick & Dave Johnson 
Parade and Honor Guard ………. Dick Corn 
Membership Affairs ………….…Ric Sheridan 
Newsletter …..… Interim editor  Bart Ruud 
Victorian Christmas ….…..…..  Jose Gonzales 
Nominations  ……………………Dick Corn 
Veterans Assistance  …...….    Bart Ruud 
NCCVC  ……………………...... Dick Corn 
Speakers Bureau ……………..  Tom Woollard 
Web Master  …………………... Ralph Remick 
Quartermaster ……………….... Kent Hawley 
Facebook Master …………..…  Mike Laborico 
Nevada County Fair …….……. Bart Ruud 
VSO Liaisons ……………   (Open opportunity) 
CA State Council Rep. ……….. Vacant 
 
 
Nevada County Veterans Service Officer 
 
VSO Officer -David West (530) 273-3396 office 
                                         (530) 913-5046 cell 
988 McCourtney Road, Grass Valley 95949 
ncvso@co.nevada.ca.us 
Thursday, 9:00 to 12:00 and 1:00 – 4:00 is a 
“Walk-In” day. 
	
Placer	County	Veterans	Service	Officer	
Suzi	Vinci	….	916-780-3290.	
1000	Sunset	Blvd,	Suite	115,	Rocklin,	CA	
Monday	–	Friday,	8:00	–	12:00	and	1:00	–	5:00	
p.m.	

 
Matters of interest as outlined at Board 

Meeting of October 4, 2018 
	
The	Board	voted	to	contribute	$200	to	the	2018	
Stand	Down	committee,	if	they	need	the	funds,	
with	$100	designated	for	Year	2017	and	$100	
designated	for	2018.	Ralph	will	contact	Will	
Buck	to	see	if	funds	are	needed,	and	if	they	are	

not	specifically	needed,	the	funds	will	be	
returned	to	the	VVA-535	treasury.	
	
Chuck	Holmes	reported	there	is	a	small	chance	
he	might	be	able	to	attend	the	October	26	–	28,	
2018	meeting	in	Fresno.	He	will	be	in	touch	with	
Dick	Southern	regarding	possible	attendance.	
Reimbursement	for	expenses	will	be	assured	if	
Chuck	does	attend.		VVA	535	is	in	need	of	a	new	
liaison	to	the	California	State	Council.	No	one	on	
the	Board	is	willing	to	assume	the	position.	
	
Bart	has	contacted	Ric	Sheridan	and	Ric	will	
again	chair	a	Christmas	potluck	dinner,	which	
will	be	held	Dec.	6,	2018	in	lieu	of	a	regular	
meeting.	
	
A	free	dental	clinic	will	be	held	in	Auburn	from	
0800	–	1500	hours	on	Nov.	9	and	Nov.	10,	2018	
at	3113	Professional	Drive	for	all	honorably	
discharged	veterans.	
	
The	Board	continues	to	research	a	fitting	legacy	
project	for	expenditure	of	$3,750	that	has	been	
contributed	in	memory	of	Past-President	Harold	
Graves.	When	research	is	completed,	a	report	
will	be	shared	with	the	membership	for	its	
consideration.	
	

U.S.	Marine	Corps	243rd	Birthday	Bash	
	

The	Marine	Corps	League	has	announced	plans	
are	being	laid	for	the	staging	the	243rd	Birthday	
and	WW	I	Centennial	Celebration	Luncheon	on	
Saturday,	November	10,	2018	at	the	Grass	
Valley	Veterans	Memorial	Building,	235	S.	
Auburn	Street,	Grass	Valley,	CA.	Doors	open	at	
10:00	a.m.	Ceremony	at	12:00	noon.	Lunch	at	
12:30	p.m.	The	Nevada	Union	High	School	Band	
and	Roseville’s	John	Adams	Academy	Choir	will	
perform.	Menu	options:	Prime	Rib	or	Roasted	
Chicken,	or	Herb-Brushed	Salmon	at	$30.	
Vegetarian	at	$20.	Mail	checks	to:	Placer	
Bulldogs	#1247.	1608	Poppy	Circle,	Rocklin,	CA		
95765.	
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1st	Annual	Texas	Hold	‘Em	Tournament	
	
A	gold	star	to	Dave	Middleton!	Following	
weeks	of	planning	and	almost	single-handedly	
coordinating	the	tournament,	staged	on	October	
20th,	the	tournament	can	be	noted	as	a	success.	
Although	the	turnout	of	players	was	smaller	
than	had	been	anticipated,	observation	was	that	
the	players	thoroughly	enjoyed	their	outing	at	
the	Veterans	Memorial	Hall.	With	Dave’s	
planning,	and	with	tournament	logistics	being	
handled	by	Blue	Dog	Events,	the	gaming	came	off	
without	a	hitch.	At	the	end	of	the	day,	players	
enthusiastically	said	they	would	be	happy	to	
return	for	a	2nd	Annual	event.	There	is	no	
stronger	compliment.	
	
Two	notable	attractions	during	the	event	also	
deserve	mention.	First,	Bill	and	Camille	Hald	
displayed	an	array	of	fabulous	sculpture,	and	
secondly,	the	hand-crafted	tribute	knife	donated	
for	a	Friends	of	Vinh	Son	Orphanage	Raffle	
resulted	in	VVA-535	making	a	$1,065	
contribution	to	FVSO.	Many	thanks	are	extended	
to	Dave	Middleton	for	securing	the	tribute	knife	
from	Vietnam	Dark	Horse	crew	chief	Bill	
Jenkins,	a	Master	Bladesmith,	who	lives	in	the	
mountains	of	Kentucky.	
	
It’s	fair	to	say	much	was	learned	and	the	drill	
will	be	less	foreboding	another	time.	To	all	who	
were	involved	with	soliciting	raffle	prizes	and	
sponsorships,	or	to	lend	a	hand	with	set-up,	
takedown	and	everything	in	between,	thank	
you.	And	to	the	winner,	VVA-535	member	Gary	
B.,	congratulations	on	stoically	playing	the	cards	
dealt,	right	down	to	the	last	bet!	
 

A	Majority	of	Veterans	Want	Troops	to	
Return	From	Afghanistan	

By	Mike	Ludwig	Truthout		PUBLISHED	October	10,	2018	
	
Seventeen	years	after	the	United	States	led	an	
invasion	of	Afghanistan,	a	majority	of	the	
general	public	—	especially	military	veterans	—	
do	not	think	the	seemingly	endless	war	has	been	

successful.	Most	Americans	support	bringing	US	
troops	home.	
	
According	to	a	new	poll	conducted	by	YouGov	
and	released	this	week,	about	57	percent	of	
people	living	in	the	United	States	said	they	
would	support	a	move	by	the	president	to	
remove	all	troops	from	Afghanistan.	Among	
military	veterans,	support	for	ending	the	war	
was	even	stronger:	69	percent	were	in	favor	of	
bringing	the	troops	home.	About	63	percent	of	
the	general	public	and	64	percent	of	veterans	
said	some	or	all	of	the	US	troops	stationed	in	
Afghanistan	should	return	within	the	next	five	
years.	
	
A	majority	(53	percent)	of	those	surveyed	—	
including	60	percent	of	veterans	—	said	the	US	
government	does	not	have	a	clear	military	
objective	in	Afghanistan.	
	
After	criticizing	foreign	wars	on	the	campaign	
trail,	President	Trump	announced	a	vague	
strategy	for	ending	the	war	in	Afghanistan	last	
year.	However,	he	also	lifted	restrictions	on	
wartime	spending	and	gave	military	
commanders	on	the	ground	wider	latitude	to	
launch	attacks	without	White	House	permission.	
Earlier	this	year,	Trump	signed	a	defense	
spending	bill	authorizing	$69	billion	for	foreign	
conflicts	such	as	the	war	in	Afghanistan,	the	
highest	price	tag	since	2014.	
	
The	poll	was	commissioned	by	the	conservative-
leaning	news	site	RealClearPolitics	and	the	
Charles	Koch	Institute,	a	right-libertarian	think	
tank	funded	by	billionaire	Charles	Koch.	
Progressives	and	the	anti-war	left	have	opposed	
the	war	from	the	beginning,	and	growing	
concern	among	fiscal	conservatives	is	a	clear	
sign	that	opposition	to	the	war	in	Afghanistan	
crosses	ideological	and	party	lines.	
	
“Looking	back	at	the	many	years	of	fighting	in	
our	longest	war,	at	the	successes	and	setbacks,	
and	the	death	or	wounding	of	thousands	of	
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Americans,	allied	servicemen	and	women,	and	
our	Afghan	friends,	it’s	clear	that	continuing	on	
the	current	course	is	not	in	our	national	
interest,”	said	Rep.	Ruben	Gallego,	a	Democrat	
from	Arizona	and	a	veteran	of	the	war	in	Iraq,	in	
a	statement	this	week.	“American	troops	should	
come	home.”	
	
In	the	YouGov	poll,	about	two-thirds	of	
respondents	and	a	striking	73	percent	of	
veterans	do	not	think	the	war	has	been	a	
success	for	the	US,	despite	the	high-profile	
killing	of	al-Qaeda	leader	Osama	Bin	Laden	in	
2011.	Forty	percent	of	veterans	now	say	the	war	
effort	has	been	unsuccessful,	while	33	percent	
characterized	the	war	as	neither	successful	nor	
unsuccessful,	according	to	the	poll.	Less	than	
one	in	four	veterans	said	the	war	has	been	a	
success,	along	with	about	21	percent	of	the	
public.	
	
Sunday	was	the	17-year	anniversary	of	the	US	
and	British-led	invasion	of	Afghanistan	aimed	at	
toppling	the	Taliban	and	rooting	out	al-Qaeda	
militants,	less	than	a	month	after	the	9/11	
attacks.	The	Taliban	marked	the	occasion	with	
attacks	on	US-backed	security	forces,	and	
dozens	were	killed	as	violence	erupted	across	
the	country	over	the	weekend.	
	
Less	than	one	in	four	veterans	said	the	war	has	
been	a	success,	along	with	about	21	percent	of	
the	public.	
	
A	Taliban	assault	on	Monday	in	northern	
Jawzjan	province	left	12	security	members	of	
the	Afghan	security	forces	dead	and	10	others	
wounded,	according	to	reports.	The	Taliban	
released	a	statement	the	same	day	calling	
upcoming	elections	in	Afghanistan	“bogus”	due	
to	the	continued	US	occupation	of	the	country	
and	called	on	militants	to	disrupt	the	process	
with	attacks.	
	
After	17	years	of	war,	the	Taliban	still	claims	to	
control	about	half	the	territory	in	the	country.	

By	the	most	recent	US	estimates,	the	US-backed	
government	controls	only	56	percent	of	
Afghanistan’s	districts,	and	about	30	percent	
remain	contested.	Nearly	14	percent	of	districts	
are	under	control	of	insurgents,	a	1	percent	
increase	from	mid-2017.	
	
Meanwhile,	the	cost	of	the	war	continues	to	
mount.	More	than	104,000	people	have	lost	
their	lives	due	to	the	war	in	Afghanistan,	
including	more	than	31,000	civilians	and	2,351	
US	servicemen	and	women.	Thousands	more	US	
military	members	have	returned	home	with	
injuries	and	mental	health	problems.	
	
In	a	commentary	preceding	the	17th	
anniversary	of	the	war,	Mary	Hladky	of	the	
grassroots	group	Military	Families	Speak	Out	
noted	that	much	of	that	money	goes	to	military	
contractors.	US	taxpayers	have	spent	an	
estimated	$5.6	trillion	on	the	“war	on	terror”	
since	the	Bush	administration	launched	the	
worldwide	war	in	2001	—	including	about	$45	
billion	on	the	war	in	Afghanistan	each	year.	
At	least	$15.5	billion	in	taxpayer	funding	has	
been	wasted	on	faulty	programs,	failed	efforts	
and	fraud	and	abuse	among	contractors	in	
Afghanistan.	“Wars	since	9/11	have	little	to	do	
with	protecting	Americans	but	are	all	about	the	
immensely	profitable	business	of	war,”	Hladky,	
whose	son	served	in	Afghanistan,	wrote.	“We	
are	told	that	our	massive	war	spending	is	
necessary	to	support	the	troops.	But,	in	fact,	it	
supports	defense	contractors	making	record	
profits.”	
	
From	2002	to	2017,	the	US	government	spent	
about	$4.7	billion	on	“stabilization	efforts	and	
programs”	in	Afghanistan,	according	to	the	most	
recent	quarterly	report	to	Congress	from	the	
Special	Inspector	General	for	Afghanistan	
Reconstruction	(SIGAR).	Despite	this	massive	
investment,	the	report	concedes	that	
Afghanistan	is	“clearly	not	yet	stable;”	and	it	
remains	unclear	how	the	country	can	be	
stabilized	after	enduring	violent	invasions	and	
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occupations	by	foreign	governments	for	
decades.	
	
SIGAR	also	told	lawmakers	in	July	that	at	least	
$15.5	billion	in	taxpayer	funding	has	been	
wasted	on	faulty	programs,	failed	efforts	and	
fraud	and	abuse	among	contractors	in	
Afghanistan.	
	
Looking	back	at	9/11	and	early	days	of	the	war,	
the	public	is	divided	and	unsure	about	whether	
invading	Afghanistan	was	a	good	idea	in	the	first	
place.	Thirty-nine	percent	now	say	that	sending	
troops	to	Afghanistan	was	a	“mistake,”	while	30	
percent	say	it	was	the	correct	choice	and	31	
percent	are	not	sure.	A	slim	majority	of	veterans	
(54	percent)	say	President	Bush	made	the	right	
choice,	but	31	percent	say	it	was	a	mistake	and	
15	percent	are	unsure.	
	
“When	will	we	stand	up	to	change	the	direction	
of	our	country?”	Hladky	asked.	
Now,	with	an	overwhelming	majority	of	
veterans	questioning	US	wars,	maybe	the	time	
has	come.	
 
 

Writing Your Story for INCOMING 
(Ongoing repeat solicitation) 

 
Ideas for your story: 
 
• Think about what you appreciated about the 

Vietnam experience. There is surely a 
means to segue into that with very little 
reflection on the negative aspects of 
war. 

• What did you appreciate about the 
Vietnamese people during your 
deployment? 

• Can you steer away from the bad stuff and  
\reflect on the best experience you had 
in the Nam? 

• Surely you had a close buddy and you 
supported each other. Maybe there is a 
story in that. 

• What really got you through the day-to-day 
anxieties and fears? There might be a 
positive recollection in that regard. 

• How did your experience instill in you a 
sense of patriotism that you possibly 
express every day of your life. 

 
So far we have heard from Ruud, Epps, Chaix, 
Hamer, Chuck Holmes, current Marine LCpl. 
Jesse Hernandez, Kent Hawley, and Mike 
Laborico. (Thank you!) 
 
No writer needs to dwell on the negatives of 
war. Each of us who was there lived the 
negatives, and all of us are better people for 
having served, especially when we look at 
how we matured as a result of our 
experiences. Each of us has derived a sense 
of being and an energy that is different from 
what it might have been had we not been sent 
across the pond. 
 
Do share with us, in your own words, 
something of that chapter of your life. And, 
thank you for your service. 
 
Forward your story to Bart Ruud at 
bruud45@gmail.com or hand deliver to Bart. 

	
	
	

A	Link	to	the	Friends	of	Vinh	Son	Orphanage	website:		

https://www.friendsofvso.org	
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Attached	is	an	iPhone	photo	of	the	belt	buckle	crafted	by	artisan	and	sculptor	Bill	Hald	and	presented	
to	Past-President	Chuck	Holmes,	who	so	ably	served	us	as	VVA-535	President	and	as	our	
representative	to	State	Council	meetings	during	his	presidency.		The	photo	yours	truly	took	does	not	do	
justice	but	it	does	provide	an	acknowledgment	of	Bill	Hald’s	thoughtfulness	and	an	acknowledgment	of	
Chuck’s	service	to	VVA-535	and	to	his	service	to	our	country	in	the	Medical	Corps	of	the	United	States	
Air	Force.	

	

	
A	Gentle	Reminder	About	Volunteerism	

Excerpted	from	INCOMING,	October	2018	
	

Now	is	the	time	for	self-introspection	regarding	volunteerism.	We	need	engagement!	Without	
engagement	we	risk	not	meeting	our	goals.	Disengagement	is	bad	news	and	even	a	threat	to	our	survival	
as	a	worthy	and	proud	organization.	
	
Active	engagement	brings	personal	and	organization	rewards.	Just	ask	those	who	volunteered	at	our	
2018	Nevada	County	Fair	to	set	up	and	take	down	our	booth,	and	then	fill	a	shift	or	two	to	greet	the	
public.	Likewise,	ask	those	who	volunteered	to	assist	Dave	Middleton	with	our	recent	Texas	Hold	‘Em	
Poker	Tournament.	I	would	venture	to	say	to	the	man	or	woman	that	these	were	fun	and	interesting	
times.		The	hard	part	is	getting	started,	but	once	engaged,	the	rewards	are	a	positive	influence	on	how	
we	feel	about	ourselves.	We	tend	to	feel	good	about	our	contributions	to	the	cause.	

Volunteerism	allows	us	to	feel	that	we	are	contributing	to	the	success	of	VVA-535.	Volunteerism	gives	
us	a	sense	of	purpose.		Volunteerism	helps	us	learn	to	be	a	team	player.	Volunteerism	helps	us	learn	
interesting	things	about	our	cohorts.	

Victorian	Christmas	is	labor	intensive	but	the	rewards	and	satisfactions	from	participation	are	real.		

Thank	you	Jose	Gonzales	for	taking	on	a	leadership	role	in	this	project.	
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Veterans	FREE	Dental	Care	

Dr.	Erik	Matson	–	Rock	Creek	Dental,	Auburn,	CA.,	has	organized	a	dental	clinic	to	serve	eligible	veterans	
at	no	charge	on	November	9th	and	10th.		

Dr.	Matson’s	office	is	located	at	3113	Professional	Drive,	Auburn.		

7:30	a.m.		Check	In	–	Location:	3113	Professional	Dr.,	Auburn,	CA.	

Services	offered:	Fillings,	Extractions,	and	Cleaning.	

Veteran	Status	ID	required.		

Dr.	Matson	has	15+	dentists	that	volunteered	and	they	will	be	working	out	of	5	offices	within	walking	
distance	of	the	check-in	point.	

Dr.	Matson	became	a	Navy	recruit	fresh	out	of	high	school	at	the	age	of	eighteen.	After	serving	on	shore	
in	the	Middle	East,	he	was	transferred	to	one	of	the	last	Spruance-class	destroyers	in	the	Naval	fleet,	
stationed	in	Japan.	There	he	was	trained	for	ocean	rescue	operations.	After	six	years	of	service,	with	the	
end	of	his	second	stint	in	the	Navy,	the	future	dentist	took	advantage	of	veteran	education	programs	to	
study	Human	Biology	at	the	junior	college	level	and	then	at	the	University	of	California,	San	Diego.	

Active	in	Service	at	the	College	Level	

While	at	UCSD,	Dr.	Matson	noted	that	it	was	difficult	to	receive	the	services	veterans	were	entitled	to	as	
university	students.	He	helped	form	a	student	veteran	organization	that	advocated	for	all	veterans	on	
campus.	The	notoriety	of	his	role	in	leading	this	group	led	to	his	inclusion	in	local	campaign	
appearances	for	Senator	John	McCain	during	the	politician’s	presidential	run.	

After	his	undergraduate	studies	were	completed,	Dr.	Matson	enrolled	in	the	first	dental	program	at	
Western	University.	His	grandfather	had	served	as	a	dentist	in	Sacramento	and	recommended	the	
career.	Dr.	Matson	now	focuses	on	helping	Auburn	residents	fight	the	two	largest	problems	he	sees	in	
his	office:	periodontal	disease	and	tooth	decay.	
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Application	For	Membership	
VIETNAM	VETERANS	OF	AMERICA,	INC.,	CHAPTER	535	

	
P.O.	Box	37,	Grass	Valley,	CA	95945	

	
Membership	is	open	to	U.S.	armed	forces	veterans	who	served	on	active	duty	(for	other	
than	training	purposes)	in	the	Republic	of	Vietnam	between	February	28,	1961,	and	May	
7,	1975,	or	in	any	duty	location	between	August	5,	1964	and	May	7,	1975.	
	
Name:	_________________________________________________	Date	of	Birth:	_____________________	
	
Mailing	Address:	__________________________________________________________________________	
	
City:	_____________________________________________________	State:	_______	Zip:_________________	
	
Home	Phone:	(	_______)	_____________________Cell	Phone:	(	______)	_________________________		
	
Email	Address:	___________________________________________	Gender:	________________________	
	
	
(Optional)	Chapter	Number:	_____________________	Sponsor:	______________________________	
	
_____	I	am	already	a	VVA	member	and	I	want	to	become	a	Life	Member.	My	VVA	Number	is		_____________________.	
 
Type	of	Membership:	Individual	______	1	year	@	$20.			Individual	______3	years	@	$50.	
Life	Membership:	______$100.		(Check	type	of	membership)	
	
ATTENTION	New	members	and	new	life	members:	You	must	submit	a	copy	of	your	
DD-214	form	along	with	this	application	and	dues	payment.	
 
Payment	Method:	____Check	____Money	Order	____Credit	Card	(Visa,	MasterCard,	AMEX,	Discover)	
 
Credit Card	Number	_________________________________________Exp.	Date	_______________________	
	
Signature	________________________________________________________	
	
Return	your	completed	application,	payment	and	a	copy	of	your	DD-214	to:		
	
	 Vietnam	Veterans	of	America,	Inc.,	Chapter	535	
	 P.O.	Box	37	
	 Grass	Valley,	CA		95945	 	 	 	 	 	 Revised:	January	2017	
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																																						A	Nice	bit	of	History	-	to	keep	our	spirits	up	as	we	all	Vote	on	6	November	
	
Frank	Sinatra	considered	Kate	Smith	the	best	singer	of	her	time,	and	said	that	when	he	and	a	million	other	guys	first	heard	
her	sing	"God	Bless	America"	on	the	radio,	they	all	pretended	to	have	dust	in	their	eyes	as	they	wiped	away	a	tear	or	two.	
	
Here	are	the	facts;	The	link	at	the	bottom	will	take	you	to	a	video	showing	the	very	first	public	singing	of	"God	Bless	
America".	But	before	you	watch	it	you	should	know	the	story	behind	the	first	public	showing	of	the	song.	
	
The	time	was	1940.	America	was	still	in	a	terrible	economic	depression.	Hitler	was	taking	over	Europe	and	Americans	were	
afraid	we'd	have	to	go	to	war.	It	was	a	time	of	hardship	and	worry	for	most	Americans.	
	
This	was	the	era	just	before	TV,	when	radio	shows	were	HUGE	and	American	families	sat	around	their	radios	in	the	evenings,	
listening	to	their	favorite	entertainers	and	no	entertainer	of	that	era	was	bigger	than	Kate	Smith.	Kate	was	also	large;	‘plus	
size’	as	we	now	say,	and	the	popular	phrase	still	used	today	is	in	deference	to	her;	"It	ain't	over	till	the	fat	lady	sings."	
	
Kate	Smith	might	not	have	made	it	big	in	the	age	of	TV,	but	with	her	voice	coming	over	the	radio,	she	was	the	biggest	star	of	
her	time.	
	
Kate	was	also	patriotic.	It	hurt	her	to	see	Americans	so	depressed	and	afraid	of	what	the	next	day	would	bring.	She	had	hope	
for	America,	and	faith	in	her	fellow	Americans.	She	wanted	to	do	something	to	cheer	them	up,	so	she	went	to	the	famous	
American	song-writer	Irving	Berlin	(who	also	wrote	White	Christmas)	and	asked	him	to	write	a	song	that	would	make	
Americans	feel	good	again	about	their	country.	When	she	described	what	she	was	looking	for,	he	said	he	had	just	the	song	for	
her.	He	went	to	his	files	and	found	a	song	that	he	had	written	but	never	published,	22	years	before	-	in	1917.	He	gave	it	to	her	
and	she	worked	on	it	with	her	studio	orchestra.	She	and	Irving	Berlin	were	not	sure	how	the	public	would	receive	the	song,	
but	both	agreed	they	would	not	take	any	profits	from	God	Bless	America...	Any	profits	would	go	to	the	Boy	Scouts	of	America.	
Over	the	years,	the	Boy	Scouts	have	received	millions	of	dollars	in	royalties	from	this	song.	
	
This	video	starts	out	with	Kate	Smith	coming	into	the	radio	studio	with	the	orchestra	and	an	audience.	She	introduces	the	
new	song	for	the	very	first		time	and	starts	singing.	After	the	first	couple	verses,	with	her	voice	in	the	background,	scenes	are	
shown	from	the	1940	movie,	“You're	In	The		Army	Now”.	At	the	4:20	mark	of	the	video	you	see	a	young	actor	in	the	movie,	
sitting	in	an	office,	reading	a	paper;	it's	Ronald	Reagan.	
	
To	this	day,	God	Bless	America	stirs	our	patriotic	feelings	and	pride	in	our	country.		Back	in	1940,	when	Kate	Smith	went	
looking	for	a	song	to	raise	the	spirits	of	her	fellow	Americans,	I	doubt	whether	she	realized	just	how	successful	the	results	
would	be	for	her	fellow	Americans	during	those	years	of	hardship	and	worry...	and	for	many	generations	of	Americans	to	
follow.	
	
Now	that	you	know	the	story	of	the	song,	I	hope	you'll	enjoy	it.	Many	people	don't	know	there's	a	lead	in	to	the	song,	since	it	
usually	starts	with	“God	Bless	America...”	So	here's	the	entire	song	as	originally	sung.	

Enjoy	it!	Click	below:	
Kate	Smith	introduces	God	Bless	America	-	YouTube<https://www.youtube.com/embed/TnQDW-NMaRs?rel=0> 
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October	 2018	
	

Sunday	 Monday	 Tuesday	 Wednesday	 Thursday	 Friday	 Saturday	

	 1	 2	 3	 4	 5	 6	
	
	
	

	 	 	 VVA	General	
Meeting	&	
Board	
Meeting	

	 	

7	 8	 9	 10	 11	 12	 13	
	
	
	
	

Columbus	
Day	

Invasion	of	
North	Korea	
(1950).	
Fire	
Prevention	
Day	

	 	 Bombing	of	
USS	Cole	
(2000)	

U.S.	Navy	
established	
(1775)	
30th	
Anniversary	
Vietnam	
Memorial.	
Sacramento	

14	 15	 16	 17	 18	 19	 20	
	
	
	

	 	 	 	 Stand	Down	
	
Revolutionary	
War	ended	
(1781)	

Stand	Down	
	
Texas	Hold	
‘Em	
	

21	 22	 23	 24	 25	 26	 27	
	
	
	
	

	 Bombing	of	
Marine	
Barracks,	
Beirut	
(1983)	

United	Nations	
Day	

	
	

	 Navy	Day	

28	 29	 30	 31	 	 	 	
	
	
	
	
	

	 	 Halloween	 	 	 	
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November	 2018	
	

Sunday	 Monday	 Tuesday	 Wednesday	 Thursday	 Friday	 Saturday	

	 	 	 	 1	 2	 3	
	
	
	

	 	 	 VVA	General	
Meeting	&	
Board	
Meeting	

	 	

4	 5	 6	 														7	 8	 9	 10	
	
	
Daylight	
Savings	Time	
Ends	
	

	 Election	
Day	

	 	 Free	Dental	
Clinic		

U.S.	Marine	
Corps	
established	
(1775)	
	
Free	Dental	
Clinic	

11	 12	 13	 14	 15	 16	 17	
	
Veterans	Day.	
Signing	of	
WWI	
Armistice	
(1918)	
	

	 	 	 	 	 	

18	 19	 20	 21	 22	 23	 24	
	
	
	
	

Gettysburg	
Address	(1863)	

	 	 	
Thanksgiving	

	 	

25	 26	 27	 28	 29	 													30	 	
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December	 2018	
	

Sunday	 Monday	 Tuesday	 Wednesday	 Thursday	 Friday	 Saturday	

	 	 	 	 	 	 1	
	
	
	

	 	 	 	 	 	

2	 3	 4	 																										5	 6	 7	 	8	
	
	
Advent	

	
	
Hanukkah	

	 	 VVA	General	
Meeting	
/Potluck	&	
Board	Meeting	

Pearl	Harbor	
Remembrance	
Day	

	

9	 10	 11	 12	 13	 14	 15	
Victorian	
Christmas	
	

Human	Rights	
Day	

	 Victorian	
Christmas	

	 	 Bill	of	Rights	
Day	
	
Wreaths	
Across	
America	

16	 17	 18	 19	 20	 21	 22	
Victorian	
Christmas	
	
Battle	of	the	
Bulge	began	
(1944)	
	

	 	 Victorian	
Christmas	

	
	

	
First	Day	of	
Winter	
	
Pilgrims	Landed	
(1620)	

	

23	 24	 25	 26	 27	 																						28	 																						29	
	
Victorian	
Christmas	
	
	
	

	 Christmas	Day	 	 	 	 	

30	 31	 	 	 	 	 	
	 Official	end	of	

WW	II	(1946)	
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Victorian	Christmas	2018	
Shift	Sign-Up	

	
Event	Hours:	Sunday	–	1:30	p.m.	to	6:00	p.m.	
	 	 Wednesday-	5:00	p.m.	to9:00	p.m.	
	

Sunday,	December	9th					Kitchen	Manager:	_______________________________	
	

Individual	responsible	for	obtaining	$300	cash	for	cash	box	change:	___________________	
	

	
Kitchen:	10:00	a.m.				Phone	#																			Booth:1:00	p.m.								Phone	#	
	
______________________/_____________________				__________________________/_______________________			
	
______________________/_____________________				_________________________/________________________	
	
______________________/_____________________				________________________/_________________________			
	
______________________/_____________________				_______________________/__________________________	
	
	

Wednesday,	December		12th											Kitchen	Manager:	_______________________________	
	

Individual	responsible	for	obtaining	$300	for	cash	box	change:	________________________	
	

	
Kitchen:	1:30	p.m.				Phone	#																			Booth:	4:30	p.m.								Phone	#	
	
______________________/_____________________				__________________________/_______________________		
	
______________________/_____________________				_________________________/_______________________	
	
______________________/_____________________				________________________/_________________________			
	
______________________/_____________________				_______________________/_______________________	
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Sunday,	December	16th											Kitchen	Manager:	_______________________________	
	

Individual	responsible	for	obtaining	$300	for	cash	box	change:	________________________	
	

	
Kitchen:	10:00	a.m.				Phone	#																			Booth:1:00	p.m.								Phone	#	
	
______________________/_____________________				__________________________/______________________		
	
______________________/_____________________				_________________________/________________________	
	
______________________/_____________________				________________________/_________________________			
	
______________________/_____________________				_______________________/__________________________	
	
	

Wednesday,	December	19th													Kitchen	Manager:	_______________________________	
	

Individual	responsible	for	obtaining		$300	for	cash	box	change:	________________________	
	

	
Kitchen:	1:30	p.m.				Phone	#																			Booth:	4:30	p.m.								Phone	#	
	
______________________/_____________________				__________________________/_______________________		
	
______________________/_____________________				_________________________/_______________________	
	
______________________/_____________________				________________________/_________________________			
	
______________________/_____________________				_______________________/__________________________	

	
	

Sunday,	December	23rd					Kitchen	Manager:	_______________________________	
	

Individual	responsible	for	obtaining	$300	for	cash	box	change:	________________________	
	
Kitchen:	10:00	a.m.				Phone	#																			Booth:1:00	p.m.								Phone	#	
	
______________________/_____________________				__________________________/_______________________		
	
______________________/_____________________				_________________________/_______________________	
	
______________________/_____________________				________________________/_________________________			
	
______________________/_____________________				_______________________/__________________________	
	


